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The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) would like to inform you of proposed roadway improvements 
on Spring Garden Avenue (State Road (S.R.) 15A) from approximately 500 feet south of Plymouth Avenue 
to 200 feet north of International Speedway Boulevard in the City of DeLand. These improvements include 
roadway resurfacing throughout the project’s limits, curb ramp reconstruction at pedestrian crossings, guard 
rail enhancements, median improvements, and minor drainage modifications. 

The project will upgrade the intersection at Spring Garden Avenue and Plymouth Avenue to promote driver 
and pedestrian safety. Work here includes extending the curbs on the east side to reduce pedestrian crossing 
distances, as well as shifting the traffic signal box from the northwest corner to the southwest corner to 
reduce vehicular conflicts. Drainage and sidewalk improvements will also take place at the intersection.

Additionally, the medians will be extended at the Shady Oaks/Clear Lake Drive and Cardinal Lane/Cascades 
Park Boulevard intersections to prevent excessive vehicle queuing that can limit sight distances for drivers. 
The design also includes traffic signal upgrades and additional pedestrian lighting at the intersections of 
West Plymouth Avenue and International Speedway Boulevard.  

During construction, most detours will be focused on pedestrian activity. However, detours will be in place 
overnight through some work phases at the intersection of Spring Garden Avenue and Plymouth Avenue. 

If you have any questions or comments, they can be submitted by mail to Naziru Isaac, Florida 
Department of Transportation, 719 S. Woodland Blvd. M.S. 552, DeLand, FL 32720-6834; or emailed to  
Naziru.Isaac@dot.state.fl.us. All written comments will become part of the project’s public record.

Spring Garden Avenue (State Road (S.R.) 15A) 
from Plymouth Avenue to  
International Speedway Boulevard

Roadway and Intersection Improvements

Volusia County Financial Project Identification (FPID) No.: 441134-1
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Naziru Isaac, P.E.
Florida Department of Transportation
719 South Woodland Boulevard, M.S.552
DeLand, FL 32720

Naziru.Isaac@dot.state.fl.us     |     386-943-5547

Design:	   Completion fall 2020	     $    160,000
Right of Way:  	  Within existing	      $               -
Construction: 	   Anticipated late 2021     $ 1,900,000

In lieu of a public information meeting and following 
the current social distancing guidelines, the FDOT 
has placed project information online at:

www.CFLRoads.com/441134-1
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Spring Garden Avenue (State Road (S.R.) 15A) 
from Plymouth Avenue to  
International Speedway Boulevard

Florida Department of Transportation
Attn: Naziru Isaac
719 S. Woodland Blvd. #552
DeLand, FL 32720

Public participation is solicited 
without regard to race, color, 
national origin, age, sex, 
religion, disability, or family 
status. Persons wishing to 
express their concerns relative 
to FDOT compliance with Title 
VI may do so by contacting 
Jennifer Smith, FDOT District 
Five Title VI Coordinator, at 
Jennifer.Smith2@dot.state.fl.us.

Title VI

In lieu of a public information 
meeting and following the 
current social distancing 
guidelines, the FDOT has 
placed project information 
online at:
www.CFLRoads.com/441134-1
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